
Courtesy visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to 

Jordanian-Asia and Oceania Parliamentary Association, House of Representative 

 

On June 23 2021, H.E. Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, paid a courtesy visit 

to the Jordanian-Asia Oceania Parliamentary Association. Amb. Shimazaki explained Japan’s 

assistance to Jordan in the various fields including development, water, and refugee issue, as well as 

Japan’s position to support a two-state solution in the Palestinian issue, and expressed his respect for 

Jordanian roles for peace and stability in the Middle East and the leadership of His Majesty King 

Abdulla II. H.E. Dr. Abdel Rahim Falah Al-Maaia, Chairman of the Association expressed his 

appreciation for Japan’s assistance in all the fields and Japan’s stance on the Palestinian issue, and 

expressed his hope to further enhance the bilateral relations in various fields including parliamentary 

exchange. 

In the meeting, H.E. Eng. Salem Husni Omari, H.E. Dr. Hayel Freih Ayash, H.E. Mr. Mohammad 

Aqeel Shatnawi, H.E. Dr. Ismail Rashed Al-Mashaqbeh, H.E. Mr. Odeh Rizik Al-Nawaisheh, H.E. 

Mrs. Aysheh Ahmad Al-Hasanat, H.E. Dr. Ghazi Mubarak Al-Thunibat attended and expressed their 

appreciation for Japan’s assistance. 

 

   


